
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Via E-Filing 1919 McKinney Ave 

Dallas, Texas 75201 

 

Phone 972-908-4415 

Email: kimberly.a.douglass@ftr.com 
June 27, 2025 

 

 

 

Mr. Gary Widerburg  

Commission Administrator  

Public Service Commission of Utah 

Heber M. Wells Building  

160 East 300 South, Fourth Floor 

Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
 

RE: Docket 25-999-14 - 2025 Universal Service Fund (USF) CAF Review 

 

Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

 

Citizens Telecommunications Company of Utah d/b/a Frontier Communications of Utah (Study Area Code 

“SAC” 504429) and Navajo Communications Company (SAC 504449) herein after referred to as (“Frontier”), 

hereby notify the Public Service Commission of Utah (“Utah PSC”) that Frontier submitted its annual reports 

with the Universal Service Administrative Company (“USAC”) on June 26, 2025 in compliance with 47 CFR § 

54.313 and 47 CFR § 54.422.   

 
These filings are now provided to USAC through their online “E-File” portal and are available to state 

commissions through the portal. State commissions can contact USAC for additional information on obtaining 

FCC Form 481 information from the portal. 

 

Please note, as of January 1, 2022, Frontier is no longer receiving federal high-cost support for these study areas 

but will likely continue receiving federal Lifeline support.   

Frontier requests the Utah PSC to file the annual certification regarding federal high-cost support with USAC and 

the FCC, pursuant to 47 CFR 54.314(a). 

Any questions or notifications pertaining to this filing should be directed to me at 972-908-4415 or by email at 

kimberly.a.douglass@ftr.com. 

Sincerely, 

 

  
Kim Douglass 

Regulatory Reporting Manager 
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